
Teutonia News 
In Freud und Leid zum Lied bereit

SAVE THE DATE! 
DECEMBER 2019 
 

DECEMBER EVENTS 
 

 

SATURDAY, DEC 7  5:30 PM – 11:00 PM  ADULT CHRISTMAS PARTY **  
SUNDAY, DEC 8  2:00 PM – 4:00 PM  CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PARTY 
WEDNESDAY, DEC 11    11:00 AM – 3:00 PM  TEUTONIA CHRISTMAS LUNCH 
THURSDAY, DEC 12  11:00AM – 3:00 PM  TEUTONIA CHRISTMAS LUNCH 
FRIDAY, DEC 13  11:00 AM – 3:00 PM  TEUTONIA CHRISTMAS LUNCH 
SATURDAY, DEC 15TH  1:00 PM – 5:00 PM              “BAR BUMS” CHRISTMAS PARTY 
WEDNESDAY, DEC 18  11:00 AM – 3:00 PM  TEUTONIA CHRISTMAS LUNCH 
THURSDAY, DEC 19  11:00 AM – 3:00 PM  TEUTONIA CHRISTMAS LUNCH 
FRIDAY, DEC 20  11:00 AM – 3:00 PM  TEUTONIA CHRISTMAS LUNCH 
SATURDAY, DEC 21  11:30 AM    KINDERCHOR CHRISTMAS CONCERT AND SANTA 
SUNDAY, DEC 22  11:00 AM – 2:00 PM  SUNDAY BRUNCH  
SUNDAY, DEC 22                       2:00 PM – 4:00 PM  MEMBER MEETING TRADITIONAL DRESS 
 

TUESDAY, DEC 24 CLUB CLOSED FOR THE HOLIDAYS - CLUB WILL REOPEN AT 11:00AM, FRIDAY, DEC 27TH. 
 

FROHE WEIHNACHTEN! 
 

TUESDAY, DEC 31ST  3:00PM – 9:00PM  **NEW YEAR CELEBRATION (6:00 PM IS MIDNIGHT  

        GERMAN  TIME!) 

LOOK AHEAD JANUARY: 
 

SATURDAY, JAN 4  7:00PM – 10:00PM                 SCHNEETAG PARTY  
THURSDAY, JAN 9                     6:00PM – 9:00PM                    SOUP NIGHT!  
FRIDAY, JAN 10                          7:00PM – 10:00PM                 MUSIK IM ‘SKELLER  
SATURDAY, JAN 11                   3:00PM – 8:00PM                    COOLER CLEANOUT 
THURSDAY, JAN 16               7:00AM – 9:30AM                   BAVARIAN BREAKFAST 
FRIDAY, JAN 17                         7:00PM – 10:00PM                 WING NIGHT! 
SUNDAY, JAN 19                       11:00AM – 2:00PM                   SUNDAY BRUNCH 
THURSDAY, JAN 24                   5:30PM – 7:30PM                    MEMBER DINNER  
THURSDAY, JAN 24                   7:30PM - 9:00PM                     MEMBER MEETING TRADITIONAL DRESS  
SATURDAY, JAN 25                   6:00PM – 9:00PM                     STEAK NIGHT 
MONDAY, JAN 27                       7:00PM - 9:00PM                     GENEALOGY 
MONDAY, JAN 27                       7:30PM - 9:00PM                     FOLK DANCING 

     
PLEASE NOTE – WHERE TRADITIONAL DRESS (or **) IS LISTED FOR EVENTS – IT IS REQUIRED THAT MEN WEAR A SUIT OR A SPORT COAT AND 

DRESS SLACKS, NO JEANS OR TENNIS SHOES, AND MUST WEAR A COLLARED SHIRT. WOMEN SHALL BE APPROPRIATELY ATTIRED (NO JEANS). 

ETHNIC GARB IS ALWAYS APPROPRIATE. 

If you are looking for a gift for someone for whom it is hard to please 
…consider buying a commemorative Brick for our Biergarten.   

For your children or Grandchildren over 21 years of age, consider a 
gift membership – see articles later on both opportunities.   
 
I encourage our many new members to find one or more events  that 
looks interesting, make a reservation and meet some of our friendly 
members – just introduce yourself and you will quickly find new 
friends.  If you don’t know someone at the bar, please feel free to 
introduce yourself and let them know how long you have been a 
member and what you enjoy at the club.  
  
Look forward to seeing you at the club! 
 
John  

PRESIDENT’S REPORT  BY John Erskine  
 
Let me offer Holiday greetings from our Board Members, Trustees, 
Managers and Employees - Frohe Weihnacten und Glückliches 
Neues Jahre! 
 
We  have many events  listed in the “Save the Date”.   We are of-
fering Christmas luncheons, Sing -A-Longs, a Children’s party, 
Events at the Bar, Visits from Santa, a Kinderchor concert  a Holi-
day Brunch – something for everyone in the family!   
 
The Season will be topped with – a repeat of last year’s  New 
Year’s Party with a different look – celebrating early with a light  
dinner  so you are present to “ring in the New Year on Munich 
time”!  The event is in the Ratskeller and is ticketed because of the 
limited space.  
  

Seasons Greetings and Happy Holidays!  
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SUNDAY, DECEMBER 22 
11:00 AM – 2:00 PM 
CHRISTMAS SUNDAY BRUNCH 
 

The last brunch of 2019, the Traditional Teutonia Christmas Sunday 
Brunch is a very special offering to kick off your holiday fun. Load-
ed with traditional favorites as well as Christmas music to accompa-
ny, come with an appetite and leave full of the holiday spirit! 
Cost is $19.95 per person (children under 12 half price). Please 
make reservations early as this Brunch will be sold out soon. 
 
REMINDER:  The club is closed for the Christmas holiday from 
December 23-26 and will be closed on New Years Day, January 1. 
 

MONDAY, DECEMBER 31  
3:00 PM – 9:00 PM 
NEW YEAR'S CELEBRATION - GERMAN TIME! 
 

Come celebrate the New Year with us! The celebration will be In 
the Ratskeller, tickets are limited and priced at $50 per person. Must 
be age 21 or older. 
 

Enjoy the music of The Barons from 4 to 8. A special light New 
Year’s buffet will be served from 3:30pm - 5:30pm. Ticket includes 
the meal, enjoyment of the band, celebration supplies and a “NEW 
YEAR TOAST” of champagne. 
 

We also offer GLÜHWEIN for $3 per glass. Our usual excellent 
selection of German beers will be available. At :600, we will show 
the re-run of Christmas in Munich on the big screen! Celebrate New 
Year’s at the Teutonia and still have time to party later. 
 

This is a ticketed event with limited seating of 85 guests. You must 
stop by the club and purchase your tickets at the bar. Reservations 
cannot be accepted. Thank you! 
 
Traditional dress required formal welcomed!  
 
 
CHRISTMAS LUNCHES 
 
(WEDNESDAYS, THURSDAYS AND FRIDAYS) – Week of 9th 
and 16th. Come enjoy our famous Christmas Buffet Lunch, served in 
our Sängerhalle from 11:00 – 3:00pm. All lunches will include Chef 
Mike’s famous salad bar on the buffet line! Bring your family and 
friends to start your holiday season off with the Christmas spirit of 
the Teutonia Männerchor. Price is $19.95 per person and $9.95 per 
child. Please be sure to make your reservations VERY EARLY as 
not to be disappointed. These Christmas Buffet lunches are the high-
light of our holiday season and fill up fast! 

DECEMBER EVENTS 

SATURDAY, DEC. 7TH  
5:30 PM – 7:30 PM 
ADULT CHRISTMAS PARTY - DINNER  
 

Sing-along will start at 8:00 pm 
 
The groups from Teutonia Männerchor and Damenchor will present 
a program of Christmas songs and a sing-along to get your holiday 
spirit on!  
 
A Buffet Dinner will be served in the Sangerhalle for $19.95 After 
dinner, we will start the evening of song with the Dorfners! Please 
make your reservations early for this festive event. And Fröhliche 
Weihnachten!  

Traditional Dress Code is required. 
 
SUNDAY, DEC. 8TH  
2:00 PM – 4:00 PM 
CHILDREN'S CHRISTMAS PARTY  
 
From 2:00 – 4:00pm. Bring your children and grandchildren to meet 
St. Nicholas at the Teutonia! St. Nick will have presents for all the 
registered children from 1 to 8 years old. 
 
This party is for the children of members of Teutonia only.  
Each child will receive a gift bag and a free Hotdog, French Fries, a 
cookie and a drink. The traditional Pulled Pork or Pulled Beef sand-
wiches ($8.00) will be available for the adults.  
 
Start your Christmas season for the children off right at the Teutonia 
Männerchor!  
Registration should be completed no later than December 4th.  
 
DEC 11, 12, 13 
11:00 AM - 3:00 PM 
DEC 18, 19, 20  
11AM – 3PM 
TEUTONIA CHRISTMAS LUNCH 
 
Come enjoy our famous Christmas Buffet Lunch, served in our 
Sängerhalle from 11:00 – 3:00pm. All lunches will include Chef 
Mike’s famous salad bar on the buffet line! Bring your family and 
friends to start your holiday season off with the Christmas spirit of 
the Teutonia Männerchor. 

They are a great way to do your office entertaining as well as invit-
ing your friends. These Christmas Buffet lunches are the highlight 
of our holiday season and fill up fast! Price is $19.95 per person and 
$9.95 per child. 

Please be sure to make your reservations to ensure there is room for 
your party. 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 14 
BAR BUMS CHRISTMAS PARTY 
1:00 PM – 5:00 PM 
 
The annual informal holiday meeting of “friends of the bar” with a 
pot luck spread. This is a young and old group of members who 
mostly gather on weekends and share beverages and stories. 
 
We honor these older members by opening the party to ALL mem-
bers for the Holiday festivities – please consider bringing a covered 
dish or other item. 

http://www.pghmannerchor.com/EmailTracker/LinkTracker.ashx?linkAndRecipientCode=1Ohcv%2fu7f%2f4IYKQvA6J4FuL7kxGGfmhZoKLdnQ0uXbY3sky7jk%2fOys6cV2GIhiui3qKCedugbZLfoRbsbkl67XzRCc7N%2b6bH3cUKs9iw6Ic%3d
http://www.pghmannerchor.com/EmailTracker/LinkTracker.ashx?linkAndRecipientCode=1Ohcv%2fu7f%2f4IYKQvA6J4FuL7kxGGfmhZoKLdnQ0uXbY3sky7jk%2fOys6cV2GIhiui3qKCedugbZLfoRbsbkl67XzRCc7N%2b6bH3cUKs9iw6Ic%3d
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 NEW YEAR CELEBRATION (GERMAN TIME!) 
 

TUESDAY, DEC 31ST at 3:00PM – 9:00PM 
 

Because the celebration will be In the Ratskeller, tickets are limited. 
Enjoy the music of The Barons from 4 to 8.  A special light meal 
will be served from 3:30pm - 5:30pm.  Ticket includes the meal, 
enjoyment of the band, celebration supplies and a “NEW YEAR 
TOAST”  of champagne    
 

We also offer GLÜHWEIN  by the glass.  Our usual excellent selec-
tion of German beers will be available.  At 6 PM EST we will show 
Christmas in Munich on the big screen!  Celebrate New Year’s at 
the Teutonia and still have time to party later! 
 
Traditional dress required formal welcomed!  
 
 
ADULT CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 
SATURDAY, DEC 8TH 5:30PM – 11:00PM 
 

The Dorfner Family will present a program of Christmas songs and 
a sing-along to get your holiday spirit on! Dinner will be served, 

including German favorites like Jägerschnitzel, Stuffed Flounder, 
Wurst Platters and others! (All dinners will be priced between 

$15.95 and $24.95.)  
 
After dinner, we will start the evening of song with the Dorfners! 

Please make your reservations early for this festive event. And Fröh-
liche Weihnachten! 

 
 

DUES NOTICE -2020 
 

You should have received  our dues billing for the year 2020.  The 
Regular dues remain at the annual level of $120. And the 
“Auxiliary” (a closed class of non-voting women) remains at 
$90.   Life member dues has been increased to $60. A return enve-
lope to the club was enclosed.   
 

We would appreciate it if you promptly return this envelope to the 
club with your check, particularly if you can add an option-
al  building fund contribution to  help us maintain our wonderful 
clubhouse.  You may mail the envelope or drop it off at the club 
bar.   
 

You can also pay by cash or credit card  at the bar (please get and 
save  a receipt.)  If we can set up a method to pay electronically, we 
will advise by general e mail, but that is not available now. 
 
We will appreciate your prompt payment to save our volunteers time 
in administering this important facet of our club finances. 
 

A special note to Life Members    Our Board must set our dues at 

levels that allow us to cover our expenses and maintain our club. 

While we have increased our “Regular Member” dues in recent 

years, Life member dues have remained at the minimal level of $25 

for many years, while our expenses and maintenance have in-

creased.  

 

For 2020 our Board agreed to increase Life member dues to $60

(half the amount of Regular dues). We hope that you will appreciate 

The Board’s need to maintain the club and will continue to support 

us. 

 

Any billing questions – you may contact: 

Ed Graf, Treasurer  edgpgh@aol.com 
Lisa Kreutzer Curcio, Board member  curciolisaa@gmail.com  
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December Club Hours  
 

Monday Closed  
 

• Tuesday open  4 PM – 11 PM  

• Wednesday open  4 PM – 11 PM 

• Thursday open  11AM – 11 PM luncheon  Buffet 11AM-2PM 

• Friday  open  11AM – 1 AM - luncheon  Buffet 11AM-2PM 

• Saturday open 11AM – 1 AM  
 

Sunday Closed except for announced events or brunches  
 

Large Parties for Lunch Please Call Ahead 

412-231-9141 

If anyone is interested in joining the different activities the club 
provides, the following is a list of contacts:  
 

Teutonia Men Singers – Jim Viel at viel@verizon.net  

 

Teutonia Lady Singers - Mary Seibert 
mseibert110@comcast.net - 412-260-1864 
 

Teutonia News Editor Marty Schiff   
marty@uknowme.com  
 

Webmaster And Electronic Communication Director -   Linda 
Groendyke  
 

Alpen Schuplattlers Marina Ruggiero 412 491 0577   

marina@ruggiero.net 
 

Kinderchor Brigitte Schmidt 412 983-5679 
bschmidt@andrew.cmu.edu 
 

Pool League Fred Kunz 412 831 1222    
FKunz1818@aol.com 
 

Teutonia  Schutzenkameraden Keith Knecht 412 670 4312  
KEK33@VERIZON.NET 
 

Pittsburgh Stein Society Rich Hahn   
hahn933@comcast.net 
 

German Lessons Leigh Buches LBUCHES6@GMAIL.COM  
 

Teutonia Genealogy Group - Carole Ashbridge mrsash-
bridge@gmail.com or Diane Clawson clawsondl@msn.com 
 

Volunteer Coordinator - Becky Brandt 412-486-5925  
becky@nichollbrandt.com  
 

Casual Folk Dancing - Jackie Dorfner @ 412-257-7574 
Or dorfner24@comcast.net. 

mailto:edgpgh@aol.com
mailto:curciolisaa@gmail.com
http://www.pghmannerchor.com/
mailto:marty@uknowme.com
mailto:hahn933@comcast.net
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BRICKS  IN THE BIERGARTEN … A LASTING GIFT FOR 
CHRISTMAS  
 

For $100 a BRICK you can create a memory!  Include the name of a 
friend or loved one in the Biergarten of our 166 year old club.  For a 
separate purchase you can get a miniature “paperweight” brick  
replica. 
 

Each BRICK can be inscribed with 3 lines of up to 20 characters per 
line.  They will be placed in our Biergarten Walkway permanently.  
Forms are available at the club or from our website: 
http://www.pghmannerchor.com/ 
  

Create your memory for the BRICK and return the form to the club!  
If you ask the manager, he will be happy to provide a letter de-
scribing the gift to put under the tree. 
 

If you have any questions chontact  Lisa Curcio Curci 
lisaa@gmail.com 
 
All funds will go to support the biergarten! 
BRICKS FOR CHRISTMAS! 
 
FOR A LOVED ONE -  A TEUTONIA MEMBERSHIP FOR 
CHRISTMAS  
 

Give a gift that spans the generations in a way that Teutonia has 
done for so many members – “For our Grandparents and our 
Grandchildren!   For those 21 and over we can present you with a 
gift letter that provides for payment of the Initiation fee ($50 ) and a 
year’s dues ($120 ) - $170 total … just see our Manager and give a 
“gift for the generations”!  
 
 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
 

Please contact Becky Brandt (becky@nichollbrandt.com) to be add-
ed to the volunteer email distribution list. When volunteers are need-
ed for events and other activities at the club, Becky will send an 
email to people who are interested in volunteering. Being on the list 
doesn’t obligate anyone to volunteer, but allows members to partici-
pate when their schedule allows.  
 

Volunteering is a great way to get to know fellow club members, 
and helps Teutonia Männerchor stretch our budget. More than 150 
individuals volunteered their time in 2019, and our club is a better 
place because of their efforts. In December, we need a few people to 
help by being food runners during the Christmas Lunches on Dec. 
11 & 12, and Dec. 18 & 19. Thank you volunteers!! 
 

Becky 

“BAR BUMS” CHRISTMAS PARTY 
SATURDAY, DEC 14TH 1:00PM – 5:00PM 
 

The annual informal holiday meeting of “friends of the bar” with a 
pot luck spread. This is a young and old group of members who 
mostly gather on weekends and share beverage and stories.  We 
honor these older members by opening the party to ALL members 
for the Holiday festivities – please consider bringing a covered dish 
or other item.  
 

TEUTONIA MÄNNERCHOR GENEALOGY GROUP - EN-
JOY THE HOLIDAYS WITH FAMILIES! 
 

Due to the hectic holiday season we will not meet in December. 
This is a perfect time for you to visit with families and tell your sto-
ries. Part of our charge as family historians is to keep those memo-
ries alive.  
 

Ask questions of your older relatives, record those answers,  and 
you will have a wonderful record for your family to incorporate into 
the story. Enjoy your times together. Mark your calendars for the 
next meeting in January - 27 January 2020 at 7:00. See you then. In 
the meantime for questions or information, contact Carole mrsash-
bridge@gmail.com or Diane Clawson clawsondl@msn.com. 

FROHE WEIHNACHTEN VON DEN ALPEN SCHUHPLAT-
TLER UND TRACHTEN VEREIN D’PITTSBURGHER! 
 
It’s time to decorate the Christmas tree in the Rathskeller and get 
ready for the holidays. The Alpen Schuhplattlers wish everyone 
Frohe Weihnachten!   
 
No matter which holidays you celebrate, December is the time to 
enjoy good food, drink, and cheer, and renew your bonds with fami-
ly and friends. 
 
The Alpen Schuhplatters attended the 50th annual Trachtenball host-
ed by the Youngstown Saxon Culture Group. Our verein has close 
ties with the Youngstown group and we were delighted to dance for 
them!  
 
We then kicked off the holiday season by dancing at the Harmony 
Christmas Market. Brrr!  It was cold, but we danced well and the 
festival-goers enjoyed our performances. 
 
Our Kindergruppe is practicing traditional German carols for our 
verein’s Christmas party on December 3rd and will perform them for 
the Austrian American Cultural Society’s Sankt Nikolausfest on 
December 12th. After that, it’s time for a well-deserved winter break. 
We’ll resume dance practices in January. 
 
Here’s a preview of some of our upcoming 2020 events: 
 

Heimatabend – March 28 @ Teutonia Männerchor @ 7:00 
pm. Teutonia’s annual talent show features songs, dances, 
skits, and performances by the Alpen Schuhplattlers, the 
Teutonia Singers, and members of the Teutonia communi-
ty. Got talent? Join in the fun!   

 
56. Stiftungsfest – April 25 @ Teutonia Männerchor @ 8:00 

pm. Celebrate the 56th anniversary of the Alpen 
Schuhplattlers with an evening of music and dancing. All 
are invited! 

 
Trachten Wallfahrt – May 30 @ Teutonia Männerchor & 

St. Anthony’s Chapel. Every five years, our friends 
G.T.E.V. D’Lustigen Isartaler hold a special religious pil-
grimage from the Teutonia Männerchor to historic St. An-
thony’s Chapel in Troy Hill. We’re marching in this pro-
cession and helping them celebrate their verein’s anniver-
sary. 

 
3. Gebietsfest – June 26-27 @ Club Heidelberg, St. Cath-

arines, Ontario. We’re traveling to Canada to attend the 3. 
Gebietsfest, hosted by our friends G.T.E.V. Alpenrösl. 

 
For a complete list of upcoming events, visit alpenschuhplattler.org 
or check out our Facebook page. Performance times and dates are 
subject to change. 
 
Join the Alpen Schuhplattlers! 
 
Our adult and children's groups are looking for new dancers and 
musicians. All ages can join and families are especially welcome!  
No dance experience is needed.  
 
We perform at the Teutonia Männerchor Oktoberfests and other 
festivals in the Pittsburgh region. Practices are on Tuesday night at 
the Teutonia starting at 7PM. Dancers can qualify for a 50% dis-
count on their Teutonia dues – ask us how! 
 
Interested?  Contact Marina Ruggiero at 412-491-0577 or mari-

na@ruggiero.net. We're looking forward to dancing with you! 
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KINDERCHOR CHRISTMAS  CONCERT  
 
This year's Kinderchor Christmas Concert will take place on Satur-
day, December 21 at 11:30 am at Teutonia. 
 
Santa Claus will be available to distribute presents after the concert. 
For any further questions feel free to contact me by email 
(bschmidt@andrew.cmu.edu) or phone (412-983- 
5679). 
 
 

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PARTY 
SUNDAY, DEC 8TH 

  

From 2:00PM – 4:00pm. Bring your children and grandchildren to 
meet St. Nicholas at the Teutonia! St. Nick will have presents for  

registered children from 1 to 8 years old. This party is for the chil-

dren of members of Teutonia only. Each child will receive a gift 
bag and a free Hotdog, French Fries, a cookie and a drink. The tra-

ditional Pulled Pork or Pulled Beef sandwiches ($8.00) will be 
available for the adults. Start your Christmas season for the children 

off right at the Teutonia Männerchor! Registration should be com-
pleted no later than December 3rd. Please see the registration cou-

pon below. 

 

 
 
PLEASE REGISTER 
 
CHILDRENS’ CHRISTMAS PARTY  
 
SUNDAY DECEMBER 8TH    2 PM TO 4 PM 
 
(CHILDREN 8 and under) OF MEMBER’S ONLY) 
 
Member Name ______________________________ 
 
Spouse Name    _______________________________ 
 
Child            First name                Age        M/F 
___________________________            _______     _____ 
___________________________            _______     _____ 
___________________________            _______     _____ 
___________________________            _______     _____ 
___________________________           _______     _____ 
 
 

  
 

RETURN THIS FORM, TO THE CLUB  
By Dec 3rd or call 412 231 9141  

 

 

FOLK DANCING  - NO MEETING IN DECEMBER  
 
Look for our January  German folk dancing in the January 
News….no meeting in December.  We welcome new attendees in 
January. Admission is still $5.00/person to benefit the building 
fund.   
 
Give it a try! You will meet nice people and have fun while getting  
some exercise.   See you in January and enjoy the Holidays!  For 
more information call Jackie Dorfner @ 412-257-7574 or email to 
dorfner24@comcast.net. 

Fröhliche Weihnachten und ein glückliches neues Jahr! 
 
The singers would like to wish everyone a wonderful holiday sea-
son!  May St. Nicholas leave candy in your shoes! 
 
As the year winds down, the singers will hold their Christmas party 
on Wednesday, December 4.  Our last rehearsal of 2019 will be held 
on Wednesday, December 11, where we'll be rehearsing Christmas 
music for our final performance of the year.  The men’s and wom-
en’s choruses will be singing at the Weihnachtsgottesdienst at First 
Lutheran Church in Downtown Pittsburgh on Sunday, December 22 
at 4:00 pm. This beautiful Christmas service is entirely in German 
and features not only our choruses, but the church's own hand-bell 
choir. 
 
Vielen Dank  
 
Before the year is over, I would like to thank all those who came 
out to enjoy our Schnitzel Dinner as well as those who worked so 
hard to help make it a success. So many stepped up to fill in or put 
in extra hours where needed. I am so proud of you! In particular, I 
would like to thank Kay Schachner. She has worked tirelessly in the 
kitchen, making sure that we have the authentic German potato sal-
ad that only Oma can make! 
 
Im neuen Jahr 
 
Looking ahead to the new year, rehearsals will resume on Wednes-
day, January 8, 2020. This is a great time to join the singers, as we 
start off preparing for our Spring performances. Help us carry on 
the Teutonia’s proud tradition of German choral singing.  We re-
hearse every Wednesday evening at the Teutonia and perform at 
concerts and other events.   
 
Singers who meet attendance requirements can get a 50% discount 
on their Teutonia dues! If you’re interested, contact Jim Viel 
(viel@verizon,net) or Mary Seibert (412-260-1864 / mseiber-
t110@comcast.net).   
 
December Birthdays 
 
Singer birthdays for December include Terry Schiebel (12/2), Bill 
Benzer (12/4), Bob Stokes (12/11), and Frank Weiss (12/26). Her-
zlichen Glückwunsch zum Geburtstag! 

SPIELE ABEND RETURNS ON JANUARY 9, 2020 

Spiele Abend is taking a holiday break in December and will return 
on Thursday, January 9, 2020 from 7:30 - 10:00 pm.  Don’t forget 
to ask Santa Claus for new board games! 
 
Spiele Abend is the Teutonia's German board game night, generally 
held on the second Thursday of each month. Hosts Jim Viel and 
Nancy Ott bring their collection of German-style board games. All 
you need to do is play!  
 
All members, their families, and their guests are invited. Children 
are welcome with an adult who plays or assists. Upcoming Spiele 
Abend dates for 2020 are Thursday, January 9; Thursday, February 
13; and Thursday, March 12. For more information, contact Jim 
Viel at viel@verizon.net. 
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____If you want this to go specifically to the Biergarten check here  

 

Contributions or gifts to the Teutonia Männerchor are not tax deductible, 
contact the Treasurer for tax-deductible options 

 
IN THIS EDITION 

 
CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PARTY 

 
A TEUTONIA MEMBERSHIP FOR CHRISTMAS GIFT 

 
NEW YEAR'S CELEBRATION - GERMAN TIME! 

 
 

 
AND MORE 

 

     
HELP THE CLUB….STOP BY….DRINK SOME BEER! 

 
      

JOIN US FOR LUNCH!  
      

Bring Friends 
       

Thurs - Fri   


